MOCBOA
GENERAL MEETING
NOVEMBER 1, 2017


Meeting called to order at 12:15pm

23 Members in attendance

Meeting opened with Flag salute led by President John Marini and followed by a moment of silence for our service members.

Past presidents in attendance:     Mr. Dennis Pino, Mr. Nick Fabiano, Mrs. Dana Peterson

New members in attendance:    No new members in attendance.

Treasurer’s report:    Joe Penevolpe made a motion to accept report and Harold VanArsdale seconded.  

Correspondence:    No correspondence

Announcements/New Business:    Six month grace period has ended as of November 1st for  Rehab Subcode.  Nominations are up this month and New Treasurer is needed.  Joe Ciccone was nominated but respectfully declined.  Ocean Township is looking for a Technical assistant to the Construction Official. (TACO)  President John Marini urged everyone to vote on Tuesday November 7th. 

Good & Welfare:    Bill Doolittle was very appreciative of the association’s support.

Special presentation and lunch provided by (Boise Cascade) Beau Dunkerly  (in lieu of full meeting)
Beau is the fire products manager and presented their product that complies with Section R302.13 of the 2015 IRC.  Fire resistive assemblies are different that fire rated assemblies.  Section R302.13 does have (4) exceptions: 1)Sprinklers, 2) Crawl space with no storage and no fuel fire appliances, 3)80sf maximum unprotected, 4)Dimensional lumber 2 X 10 minimum.  The ½” gypsum wallboard does not have to be taped or spackled.  The ASTM E119 test criteria is with 2-3 joists with span of 14’ and the test must last 15 minutes with no excessive deflection.  Beau thoroughly discussed their engineered joists with the Dow thermax applied to the web of the joists.  (ICC ES ESR 1859)  Beau also discussed many different possible repairs to any damaged thermax.  (tape, staples, fire caulk) The Dow thermax cannot be installed in the field, only small repairs allowed. Repairs needed for  fractured foil only, indentions do not need repair.   All fire repairs can be called into Beau @ Boise.  

SEMINARS:   Dennis announced there is still time to register for local seminars being presented by Nick and himself. 


NEXT MEETING WILL BE OUR HOLIDAY/CHRISTMAS LUNCHEON ON DECEMBER 6TH   (VENUE TO BE DETERMINED)

[bookmark: _GoBack]End Of Meeting:  Mr. Nick Fabiano made a motion to adjourn and seconded by Jean Verrier.   Meeting adjourned at 1:29pm.
